
 

 
 
 

Brussels, 14 February 2017 
 

 

Subject: call to support and donate to the #SheDecides fund 
 
Dear heads of government, 
 
 
The Group of the Progressive Alliance of Socialists & Democrats (S&D) in the European Parliament was 
appalled by the decision by President Donald Trump to slash the 600 million dollar US programme for 
family planning and reproductive health services. This outrageous policy puts millions of women’s lives 
at risk. As a matter of fact, one in 10 maternal deaths in developing countries is caused by unsafe 
abortions and an estimated 20 million take place each year. 
 
 
The decision to cut funds that were set to foster the health and wellbeing of the most vulnerable women 
in the world is a frontal assault to the principles of humanity, equality and self-determination for women. 
This new policy will severely impede and prevent the work of both international and European civil society 
organisations operating in developing countries as to maternal health, sexual reproductive health and 
rights, including offering information on services and safe practices. 
  
 
The implementation and achievement of Agenda 2030 and its 17 Sustainable Development Goals (in 
particular the ones on gender, education and health) agreed by all the international community including 
the US and the EU, are at risk.  
 
 
We therefore want to call on your government to actively support the #SheDecides initiative launched by 
Dutch minister Lilianne Ploumen. The 10 million euros pledged by Minister Ploumen and the Dutch 
cabinet are a vital first step, but efforts from other parties are needed to cover the gap. In the meantime, 
we welcome the fact that the governments of Belgium, Luxembourg, Denmark, Finland as well as Sweden 
are already supporting the initiative.  
 
 
In this context, our S&D Group has also explicitly pushed in “EP Resolution to the Council for the 61st UN 
Commission on the Status of Women” adopted today for the EU and member states to take a clear stance 
in this regard. 
 



The Members of the S&D Group in the European Parliament will launch a campaign to enhance 
awareness and raise contributions to the fund. We hope that a lot of EU citizens, companies and 
organisation will follow suit.  
 
More important however, we need the EU and its member states to lead by example and send a strong 
signal in support of women’s rights and reproductive health. We therefore call on your government to 
make a sizeable donation to the #SheDecides fund. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Gianni Pittella 

 


